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Question: 

a) Was the decision not to immediately notify the 369 customers whose identity was 

potentially stolen consistent with the Departments risk management framework?  

b) If not, why were people not told? 

 

Answer: 

a) Yes. 

b) The Department is currently investigating the circumstances of the claims to determine 

whether the customers have had their identity stolen.  As part of normal compliance 

management processes, customers are notified at the conclusion of an investigation if 

claiming anomalies are found.  There may be a need to contact customers during an 

investigation to determine certain facts and, if needed, this contact is made when 

appropriate to the investigation. 

 

 

 

 

 


